LOCAL COMMUNITY COLLEGE ADVISORY BOARD MINUTES #4
JANUARY 11, 1967

The Local Advisory Board for The Community College at Roanoke
was called to order at 8:0Q P.M, on Wednesday, Januvary 11, 1967,
by Chairman W. S, Russeil in the Board Room of The Shenandoah Life
Insurance Company, Present were: Vice=Chairman Henry E. Thomas,

Barton W, Morris, Jr., S, Colston Snead, We Darﬁall Yinyard,
Dr, Frank B. Wolfe, and Dr, Travis M. McKenzie,

Mr. Snead's wmotion to dispense with the reading of the minutes | :
of the previous meeting was seconded and passed.

Mr., Russell indicated that the main purpobe of the mee&ing was
to select a name for the college.

Mr. Vinyard moved that the Board go into axecutive sesgion.

Dr. Wolfe seconded the mption, and the motion passed,

Mr, Morris moved that the Board recommend to the State Board for
Community Colleges the name Virginia Western Community College as the
official name for the college, The motion was seconded by Mr. 8nead,
it passed on & ﬁajority vote and the Board agreed to unanimously
recommend this name to the State Board., Dr. McKenzie imdicated that
he would contact Dr, Hamel and inform him of the Board's recommendationm.

| Dr. McKenzie announced that the deadline of Jenuary 10 had been
met for the Pederal Grant. He indicated that a series of conferences
with the architects and members of the faculty would begin the following
Monday. He further indicated that he will meke a 1968-70 capital outlay
request @£%§2,7 million to the Department of Community Colleges. The
dental technélogy é;ogram at the community college will be one of three

in the State of Vicginia,



Mr. Morris suggested that the members of the Board invite members
of the Virginia General Assembly who represent the areas sexved by the
community college to a dinner meeting at the Shenandoah Club for the
purpose of going over the proposed plans for the college. The group
will assemble at the college at £330 P,M, on Wedneaday, February 8,
1967, for a tvuv of the campus and will adjourn to the Shenandoah
Club for dinmer and a meeting with the architects. It was further
suggested that Dr, Thomas V. Jenkins, newly-appointed Administrative
Assistant to the President of the college, be invited to the dimner
meeting also,.

Dr. McKenzie announced that arrangements arve undexway to uge
five classrooms in the National Guard Armory next Fall Quarter,

It was decided that at a later date members of Roanoke City Council
and the area Board of Supervisors will be invited to the college to tour
the campus and view the plans for the college. The meeting may possibly
be arranged during the break between the Winter and Spring Quarters.

Mr. Sosad moved that the meeting adj@gﬁn% Mr. Thomas seconded

the motion, and the meeting adjourned at 9813 P.M.



